Dwight E. Turner 

I had been informed by John Carroll while still at Chanute that he was going to Sheppard Field at Wichita Falls, Texas due to the rapid expansion of the training schools around the country and was asked if I wanted to go with him. In August of 1941, I went with Mr. Carroll to Sheppard Field as his Clerk/Typist in the Hydraulics Section just as I had been at Chanute. It was here that I was promoted to the rank of Staff Sergeant on September 1, 1941. This was quite a rapid advance from Private to Staff Sergeant in 21 months of active duty. It was during my stay at Sheppard Field I became aware that the Air Corps was introducing a Pilot Training program that would allow enlisted personnel to go to flying school and upon graduation become what was known as a Flight Officer. This was a newly created rank which was essentially a Warrant Officer – Junior Grade. Because of the need at this time for pilots the educational standards were lowered to a high school diploma. Not that there weren’t already enlisted pilots but this program allowed them to become officers. During my application and acceptance into the Enlisted Pilots’ program, Pearl Harbor was attacked on December 7, 1941. I departed Sheppard Field in late February 1942 for Santa Ana, California and the next phase of my military career. 
